
November 7, 2017 

Dear Titan Parents and Guardians, 

This is a message to provide you with information regarding the air conditioning system at Sugar Land 
Middle School.  

Since late last week, the system has not operated properly due to a part that failed and had been ordered. 
We expected the part to arrive much more quickly than it did. 

I am pleased to report to you that the needed part arrived today, and it was installed around lunch time. 
As of this message, the system has been restored, and the students and staff are experiencing relief as 
the building cools. The District’s HVAC staff has programmed the system to run overnight to continue to 
bring down the temperature, and a technician will be on site in the morning to ensure the system’s 
continued proper operation. 

I regret that this situation caused unpleasant learning and working conditions for our students and staff. 
At the same time, I am also pleased with how students and staff handled this unfortunate situation. They 
modeled exceptional poise and grace during a challenging time. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at (281) 634-3080. 

Sincerely, 

Keith Fickel, Principal 

Sugar Land Middle School 


